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AGENDA
1. ROLL CALL

2. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

a. Adoption of minutes from the February 11, 2021, Oversight
Committee Meeting.

Staff recommends adoption of minutes.

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS

a. Public Comments

4. NEW BUSINESS

a. Fiscal Year 2021-22 Public Safety/Vital Services Proposal Overview.
Staff recommends the Committee receive and file the report.

5. COMMISSIONERS COMMENTS

6. ADJOURNMENT



ADMINISTRATIVE REPORT

MEETING DATE:  3/25/2021  2. a.

TO: Bakersfield Public Safety Vital Services Measure Committee

FROM: Julie Drimakis, City Clerk

CREATED BY: Julie Drimakis, City Clerk

DATE: 3/25/2021

WARD:  

SUBJECT: Adoption of minutes from the February 11, 2021, Oversight Committee
Meeting.

STAFF RECOMMENDATION:

Staff recommends adoption of minutes.

BACKGROUND:

ATTACHMENTS:
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Minutes Backup Material



 

 

 
 

Special Meeting of the Citizens Oversight Committee for 

Bakersfield Public Safety and Vital Services Measure (PSVS) 

Of the City Council – City of Bakersfield 

 
Thursday, February 11, 2021 

12:00 p.m. 
 

City Hall South 
1501 Truxtun Avenue, Bakersfield CA 93301 

City Council Chambers 
 

MINUTES 

 

 
1. ROLL CALL 

Present:  Chair Sanders, Vice Chair Hibbard (participated by phone 

arrived at 12:06 p.m.), Committee Members Perez-Andreesen 
(Participating by phone), Holt, Keller (Participating by phone) Louie, Prince 
(Participating by phone arrived at 12:08 p.m.), Rowland (seated at 12:06 

pm), Tobias.   
 
Absent: None 

 

2. ADOPTION OF MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 4, 2021 OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MEETING 

Motion by Committee Member Louie second by Committee Member Tobias to 

adopt minutes from the February 4, 2021, Oversight Committee Meeting. Motion 

was unanimously approved. 

 

3. PUBLIC COMMENTS 

 

Chair announced that a staff memorandum was provided transmitting 

public comments received after the publication of the agenda. 

 

A. Riddhi S. Patel made comments regarding defunding the Police 
Department and encouraged the Committee to consider the 

People’s Budget Bakersfield recommendations regarding spending 
and investment in the community. 

B. Eddy Laine, Sierra club, provided written materials and requested 

equitable distribution of parks funding. He further requested that the 
Committee pause the process to obtain additional public input. 

  



 

 

C. Damon Hunt, DalPiva, spoke regarding collaborating with the city by 

offering services at the Navigation Center and requested funding. 
D. Michael Turnipseed spoke in support of Mr. Laine’s comments and 

expressed concerns regarding staffing and creating positions that will 

require a continued funding commitment from Measure N. He further 
expressed concern regarding funding for housing and the need to 
develop a strategic plan.  

E. Arleen Waller made comments stating that Measure N dollars should 
be allocated to work towards racial equity. 

 

 

4. DEFERRED BUSINESS 

 

F. Fiscal Year 2020-21 Mid-Year Measure Budget Update 
Staff recommends the Committee find the proposed mid-year 

PSVS allocations consistent with the projects, programs and 

services described within the Measure. 

 

Strategic Plan for Old Town Kern and South East Bakersfield – not agendized 
Motion by Committee Member Rowland, second by Committee Member Keller, to 
recommend to the City Council that they direct city staff to formulate a plan to set aside a 
significant amount of PSVS money in the upcoming budget for the revitalization of blighted 
areas of Bakersfield, including and focused on Old Town Kern and South East Bakersfield.  
Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Digital Public Safety Regional Radio Project 

Motion by Committee Member Rowland, second by Committee Member Louie, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Digital Public Safety Regional Radio 
Project in the amount of $3 million. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Co-Chair Hibbard asked whether the overall cost remains $17 million and what the 

ongoing maintenance cost associated with the project would be. 
City Manager Clegg explained that the costs remains the same, some ongoing 
maintenance cost to be covered by internal services funds that will be planned and 

budgeted for. 
 

Enterprise Resource Planning 
Motion by Committee Member Keller, second by Committee Member Louie, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Enterprise Resource Planning in the 
amount of $5 million. Motion approved with Committee Member Perez-Andreesen voting 
no. 
 

Committee Member Perez-Andreesen explained that this item will be implemented in 
fiscal year 22-23; therefore the $5 million should be allocated to parks.  

 
Neighborhood Parks Deferred Projects 
Motion by Committee Member Perez-Andreesen, second by Committee Member Tobias, 
to recommend to the City Council approval of the Neighborhood Parks Deferred Projects 
in the amount of $3 million. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 

City Reserves/Rainy Day Fund 

Motion by Committee Member Tobias, second by Committee Member Prince, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the City Reserves/Rainy Day fund in the 
amount of $4 million. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Code Enforcement Rapid Response Team 
Motion by Committee Member Keller, second by Committee Member Holt, to recommend 
to the City Council approval of the Code Enforcement Rapid Response Team in the 
amount of approximately $1 million. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Differential Response Pilot Program 
Motion by Committee Member Tobias, second by Committee Member Keller, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Differential Response Pilot Program in the 
amount of $135,000. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Downtown Security Patrol Expansion 
Motion by Committee Member Holt, second by Committee Member Rowland, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Downtown Security Patrol Expansion in the 
amount of $100,000. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Downtown Waste Clean Up Expansion 
Motion by Committee Member Keller, second by Committee Member Perez-Andreesen to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Downton Waste Clean Up Expansion in the 
amount of $50,000. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Clean City Initiative Coordinator 
Motion by Committee Member Holt, second by Committee Member Prince, to 
recommend to the City Council approval of the Clean City Initiative Coordinator in the 
amount of $50,000. Motion approved with Member Rowland voting no. 
 

Member Rowland cautioned the Committee, city staff, and the City Council about the 
hiring of positions with PSVS funding as it is a long-term, commitment.  

 
Citywide Weed and Nuisance Vegetation Abatement Program  
Motion by Committee Member Holt, second by Committee Member Keller, to recommend 
to the City Council approval of the Citywide Weed and Nuisance Vegetation Abatement 
Program in the amount of $300,000. Motion unanimously approved. 
 
Committee Member Holt recommended that there be a partnership with the Homeless 
Collaborate Group identical to other litter abatement programs the city has. 

 
City Manager Clegg clarified that this project is a preventative abatement program that 

will spray areas in advance of vegetation and the City will explore whether a partnership 
applies in this instance. 
 

Committee Member Prince recommended that the agreement for usage of an outside 
private firm be for a one-year term to allow bidding by the public annually. Chair Sanders 
supported the recommendation.   

 
 

 
 
 

 



 

 

 

 
5. COMMITTEE COMMENTS 

Chair Sanders stressed the importance of the revitalization of parks, and asked for 

a way to see what priorities are for the community. She made a recommendation 
to suggest a way the community can participate in the upgrades in their parks, to 
have the community vested in the upgrades.  

Committee Member Rowland mentioned with regard to parks and especially MLK 
park, that it is not enough to make the grass green and trim the trees, it is also 

important to make those parks safe for people and families who utilize the 
facilities. He further stated that the option of police officers being stationed at the 
parks, increased patrol or even private security be considered. 

Vice Chair Hibbard requested a running total of costs of approved positions and 
programs to compare where we are and project future needs to make sure our 

percentage of Measure N money that’s going towards staffing is kept within a 
range that is acceptable and the majority is going towards one-time projects, not 
part of an ever-growing city budget. 

Committee Member Rowland stated that instead of hiring a permanent city 
employee, the city should consider contracting some of these services out so we 

are only committed a year at a time to some of these projects and positions. 

 
6. ADJOURNMENT at 1:48 pm 
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CITY CLERK’S OFFICE 
MEMORANDUM 

 
March 24, 2021 

 
 

TO:  HONORABLE CHAIR AND COMMISSION MEMEBERS 
 
FROM: JULIE DRIMAKIS, CITY CLERK 
 
SUBJECT: PUBLIC STATEMENTS 
 
 
This memorandum is to transmit correspondence submitted after publication of the 
Agenda. 
 

From Subject Type Received 

Eddy Laine FY 2021 recommendations Letter 
March 24, 2021 
3:48 PM 

    
    

    

    

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 















































 
 

CITY CLERK’S OFFICE 
MEMORANDUM 

 
March 25, 2021 

 
 

TO:  HONORABLE CHAIR AND COMMISSION MEMEBERS 
 
FROM: JULIE DRIMAKIS, CITY CLERK 
 
SUBJECT: PUBLIC STATEMENTS 
 
 
This memorandum is to transmit correspondence submitted after the deadline and 
publication of the Agenda. 
 

From Subject Type Received 

Mark Salvaggio  

The State of our Kern River Parkway between 
the Golden State Avenue Bridge and Chester 
Avenue Bridge E-mail  

03/24/2021 
6:04pm 

    
    

    

    

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attachments 



From: Mark Salvaggio
To: City_Clerk
Subject: Fw: CLAPPER: The State of our Kern River Parkway between the Golden State Avenue Bridge and Chester

Avenue Bridge
Date: Wednesday, March 24, 2021 6:04:06 PM

Warning: This email originated from outside the City of Bakersfield. Think before you
click!

PLEASE PROVIDE A COPY OF MY ESSAY TO EACH MEMBER OF THE CITIZENS
OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE ON MEASURE N.

THANK YOU.
----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Mark Salvaggio <markcsalvaggio@yahoo.com>
To: Bruce Freeman <brucefreeman1949@gmail.com>; Ken Weir <ken@weircpa.com>; Bob Smith
<bobsmith727@me.com>; Patty Gray <patty@dreammakerbakersfield.com>; Kern River Parkway
<kernriverparkwayfoundation@gmail.com>; Congressman Kevin McCarthy
<republicanleader@mail3.housecommunications.gov>; Stan Harper <stanharper@reagan.com>; Rich
ONeil <oneilpedal4@gmail.com>; Rudy Salas <rudy@rudysalas.com>; Robert Price
<robertprice@kget.com>; Shannon Grove <sgrove@clsri.com>; Vincent Fong
<vincent.fong@sbcglobal.net>; william Cooper <wtcooper47@aol.com>; Eddy Laine
<eddylaine@aol.com>; Ann Silver <ablsilver37@gmail.com>; Harry Love
<harrylove1944@gmail.com>; "kernriverrider@yahoo.com" <kernriverrider@yahoo.com>;
"kernriverrider@yahoo.com" <kernriverrider@yahoo.com>; Jonathan Yates
<yates.jonathane@gmail.com>; Mercedes Macias <mercedes.macias@sierraclub.org>; Jeannie
Parent <parentjeannie@gmail.com>; Harriet Schaad <hrschaad@gmail.com>; Stephen A. Montgomery
<samonty@pacbell.net>; Mark Martinez <mmartinez@csub.edu>; Marjorie Bell
<bell.margie@gmail.com>; Kevin McCarthy <kevinomccarthy@yahoo.com>; Chris Parlier
<chrisparlier@sbcglobal.net>; Bakersfield Mayor <mayor@bakersfieldcity.us>; Karen Goh
<karenkgoh@gmail.com>; Arleana Waller <arleanawaller@gmail.com>; Ryan Alsop
<alsopr@kerncounty.com>; Mike Maggard <maggardm@kerncounty.com>; Leticia Perez
<lperez@kerncounty.com>; Steven Mayer <smayer@bakersfield.com>; Stepanie Thiessen
<stephanie.thiessen@mungerfarms.com>; Mtraynor <mtraynor@traynorgroup.com>;
"miketrihey@kget.com" <miketrihey@kget.com>; "miketrihey@kget.com" <miketrihey@kget.com>;
Eytan Wallace <eytanwallace@kget.com>; Rachelle Murcia <rmurcia@bakersfieldnow.com>; Christine
Peterson <cpeterson@bakersfield.com>; "smorgen@kerncounty.com" <smorgen@kerncounty.com>;
"smorgen@kerncounty.com" <smorgen@kerncounty.com>; John Cox <jcox@bakersfield.com>;
Channel 23 <newstips@turnto23.com>; NewsRoom-Feedback-SoundOff
<soundoff@bakersfield.com>; KGET Channel 17 (NBC) <newsinfo@kget.com>; Mark Newton
<marknewtonag@gmail.com>; Marko Zaninovich <markoszaninovich@sunviewvineyards.com>;
"maryjane@wziinc.com" <maryjane@wziinc.com>; "maryjane@wziinc.com" <maryjane@wziinc.com>;
Jeff Platt <jplatt@sbgtv.com>; Jesse Frederick <jfrdrck@wziinc.com>; Tim Terrio <tterrio@terrio-
therapy.com>; Chuck Antonino <cantonino@valleysteel.com>; Ken Vetter
<kvetter@tolmanandwiker.com>; Peter Wollesen <peter.wollesen@yahoo.com>; Richard Beene
<rsbeene@yahoo.com>; Robert Price <rprice661@yahoo.com>; James Zervis
<zervisj@kerncounty.com>; Ryan Shultz <ryshultz@gmail.com>; Jeff Flores
<jeffreyf2002@hotmail.com>; Christian Clegg <cclegg@bakersfieldcity.us>; Jacqui Kitchen
<jkitchen@bakersfieldcity.us>; Chris Huot <chuot@bakersfieldcity.us>; "andrae3000@gmail.com"
<andrae3000@gmail.com>; "andrae3000@gmail.com" <andrae3000@gmail.com>; Paul Stine
<buddymason@att.net>; "tpac3264@aol.com" <tpac3264@aol.com>; "tpac3264@aol.com"
<tpac3264@aol.com>; Cathy Abernathy <cabernathy@libertystar.net>; Stacey Shepard
<sshepard@bakersfield.com>; Mark Barabak <mark.barabak@latimes.com>;

mailto:markcsalvaggio@yahoo.com
mailto:City_Clerk@bakersfieldcity.us


"dgreen@bakersfieldnow.com" <dgreen@bakersfieldnow.com>; "dgreen@bakersfieldnow.com"
<dgreen@bakersfieldnow.com>; Kristen Powers <kpowers@bakersfieldnow.com>; Steven McEvoy
<smcevoy@bakersfieldnow.com>; Theodore Feinberg <tfeinberg@bakersfield.com>; Herb Benham
<hbenham@bakersfield.com>; Kyle Harvey <kharvey@bakersfieldnow.com>; Emma Gallegos
<egallegos@bakersfield.com>; Stefani Dias <sdias@bakersfield.com>; "cchandler@bakersfield.com"
<cchandler@bakersfield.com>; "cchandler@bakersfield.com" <cchandler@bakersfield.com>; Bryan
Batey <bryanbatey@yahoo.com>; Clayton Campbell <claytondcampbell@gmail.com>; John Mitchell
<ddajohnt@sbcglobal.net>; Geoffrey Hill <hillg@kerncounty.com>; Jim Scott <jimscott@kget.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021, 12:55:54 PM PDT
Subject: CLAPPER: The State of our Kern River Parkway between the Golden State Avenue Bridge
and Chester Avenue Bridge

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Mark Salvaggio <markcsalvaggio@yahoo.com>
To: "xochitl@xmgarcialaw.com" <xochitl@xmgarcialaw.com>; Zachary Wakefield
<wakefieldzachary@yahoo.com>; Cliff Clement <cclement@macphersonenergy.com>; Kevin Burton
<kburton@kleinlaw.com>; Valeria Veliz <vveliz@csub.edu>; Alicia Rodriquez
<arodriquez@csub.edu>; Vernon Harper <vharper@csub.edu>; Bruce Hartsell
<bhartsell@csub.edu>; Liora Gubkin-Malicdem <lgubkin_malicdem@csub.edu>; Steven Gamboa
<sgamboa@csub.edu>; Douglas Dodd <ddodd@csub.edu>; Gonzalo Santos <gsantos@csub.edu>;
F. Javier Trigos-Arrieta <jtrigos@csub.edu>; Luis Vega <lvega@csub.edu>; Michael Ault
<mault@csub.edu>; Lynnette Zelezny <lzelezny@csub.edu>; Mark Martinez
<mmartinez@csub.edu>; Oliver Rosales <orosales@bakersfieldcollege.edu>; Ivy Cargile
<icargile@csub.edu>; Jeanine Kraybill <jkraybill@csub.edu>; Steve Bacon <sbacon@csub.edu>;
David Arrieta <darrieta@csub.edu>; Octavio Barajas <octavio.barajas@bakersfieldcollege.edu>;
Steven Watkin <steven.watkin@bakersfieldcollege.edu>; Arleana Waller
<arleanawaller@gmail.com>; Ucebrah Uosby <uosby0617@gmail.com>; KERNTAX
<kerntax@kerntaxpayers.org>; "mabarlow@kern.org" <mabarlow@kern.org>; "mabarlow@kern.org"
<mabarlow@kern.org>; Joe Ashley(E)* <joe.ashley@crc.com>; Megan Lopez
<megan.lopez@chevron.com>; Kimberly Kirchmer <kimberly.kirchmer@gmail.com>; Kim Schaefer
<kim@bakersfieldrealtor.org>; Stephen Allen <sallen13@csub.edu>; Andrea Guevara
<aguevara4@csub.edu>; Addyson Peters <apeters7@csub.edu>; Allen Lyda(E)
<alyda@tejonranch.com>; Jay Hershey(O) <jayandlaurah@att.net>; Bradford A. Dewitt
<brad.dewitt@crc.com>; Kiyoshi Tomono(E) <tomonock@ah.org>; Wayne Vaughn(O)*
<rwvaughn@aeraenergy.com>; Teel R (Randy) at Aera <rteel@aeraenergy.com>; william Cooper
<wtcooper47@aol.com>; Eddy Laine <eddylaine@aol.com>; Brian. Dewitt
<brian.dewitt@petrotechresources.com>; Jamie Thornberry(E) <jthornberry@bak.rr.com>;
"naacp.bakersfield661@gmail.com" <naacp.bakersfield661@gmail.com>;
"naacp.bakersfield661@gmail.com" <naacp.bakersfield661@gmail.com>; DJ Twohig
<dj@bigwestcorp.com>; Nick Ortiz <nortiz@bakochamber.com>; Jeff Moffit <jmoffit@csub.edu>;
Marisa Sanchez <msanchez110@csub.edu>; Donato Cruz <dcruz6@csub.edu>; Md Naser
<mnaser@csub.edu>; Charles Terry(O)* <terry.charles@cleanharbors.com>; Kevin McCusker
<kmccusker@calwater.com>; Cliona Murphy <cmurphy@csub.edu>; "jstark@csub.edu"
<jstark@csub.edu>; "jstark@csub.edu" <jstark@csub.edu>; Calvin Rossi <calvin.rossi@sce.com>;
Kristen Doud <kristen.doud@pge.com>; Dave Dmohowski <dave.dmohowski@yahoo.com>; Dustin
Dodgin <ddodgin@kleinlaw.com>; DESSY & DESSY <dessylaw@aol.com>; Emilio J. Huerta
<ejhuerta@huertalaw.org>; Eric Arias <ericarias7@gmail.com>; Keith Wolaridge
<keithwolaridge@gmail.com>; ginny gennaro <vgennaro@bakersfieldcity.us>; Beto Sala
<hasala@hasala.com>; Chad Hathaway <chathaway@hathawayllc.com>; Dolores Huerta
<dhorganize@gmail.com>; Chris Huot <chuot@bakersfieldcity.us>; Irene Edmonds
<edmonds12@aol.com>; David Ivarie <david.ivarie@morganstanley.com>; Carl BA Lange III
<cbalange3@gmail.com>; Christian Clegg <cclegg@bakersfieldcity.us>; Jacqui Kitchen
<jkitchen@bakersfieldcity.us>; Art Chianelo <achianel@bakersfieldcity.us>; Darin Budak
<dbudak@bakersfieldcity.us>; Keepers Of The Kern <keepersofthekern@gmail.com>; Jacquie
Sullivan <jacquie@libertystar.net>; Mark Mulkay <mulkay@kerndelta.org>; Steve Nichols



<snichols@youngnichols.com>; Nancy Oneil <nancyjeanoneil@gmail.com>; Rich ONeil
<oneilpedal4@gmail.com>; Reyna Olaguez <olaguez@yahoo.com>; Ken Mettler
<kmettler@outlook.com>; KWESI Organization <kwesiorganization@gmail.com>; Chris Parlier
<chrisparlier@sbcglobal.net>
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021, 12:43:31 PM PDT
Subject: CLAPPER: The State of our Kern River Parkway between the Golden State Avenue Bridge
and Chester Avenue Bridge

----- Forwarded Message -----
From: Mark Salvaggio <markcsalvaggio@yahoo.com>
To: Alison Sheehey <alison@sequoiaforestkeeper.org>; Andrae Gonzales
<andraeg3000@gmail.com>; Andrew Honig <andym5@bak.rr.com>; Ann Gallon
<amgallon@atg1.com>; Ara Marderosian <ara@sequoiaforestkeeper.org>; BarbarA Long
<blong547@yahoo.com>; Barbara Reifel <breifel@att.net>; Bob Coons <rcoons@bak.rr.com>;
Bob Smith <bobsmith727@me.com>; Bonnie Shea <bonshea@sbcglobal.net>; Bruce Freeman
<brucefreeman1949@gmail.com>; Candice Irby <candice_irby@me.com>; Carla Cloer
<cac@ocsnet.net>; Carol Raupp <craupp@csub.edu>; Carol Gates <carol.gates18@gmail.com>;
Chris Huot <chuot@bakersfieldcity.us>; Chris Parlier <chrisparlier@sbcglobal.net>; Danny Bell
<dbelllaw1@gmail.com>; David Schaad <davidws@pacbell.net>; Denis Kearns Ph.D
<cyclanthera@netscape.net>; "dmitchell1@bak.rr.com" <dmitchell1@bak.rr.com>; Duane Keathley
<duane.keathley@paccra.com>; Eddy Laine <eddylaine@aol.com>; Elliott Kirschenmann
<elliott@carpropinc.com>; "elvenlord@hotmail.com" <elvenlord@hotmail.com>; Eva Nipp
<enipp@bak.rr.com>; Gaby Kidwell <gaby.kidwell@kernkaweah.sierraclub.org>; Georgette Theotig
<gtheotig@sbcglobal.net>; Ginny Dallas <vdallasdull@gmail.com>; ginny gennaro
<vgennaro@bakersfieldcity.us>; Gordon Nipp <gnipp@bak.rr.com>; Greg Bynum
<greg@bynuminc.com>; Harry Love <harrylove1944@gmail.com>; Herb Benham
<hbenham@bakersfield.com>; "horsepoor4ever@sbcglobal.net"
<horsepoor4ever@sbcglobal.net>; Jacqui Kitchen <jkitchen@bakersfieldcity.us>; James L. Nickel
<jlnickel@nfllc.net>; Janada Shepard <janadashepard@att.net>; Joe Traynor
<joemtraynor@gmail.com>; Joe Fontaine <fontaine@wildblue.net>; Johna Hurl
<johna5@wildblue.net>; John Penrose <jfpenrose@aol.com>; Joyce Hulen <joymonty@me.com>;
Kate Allen <kj.allen96@gmail.com>; Kathi Parks <parksark@aol.com>; Kathy Love
<kathylove64@gmail.com>; Kern River Parkway <kernriverparkwayfoundation@gmail.com>;
"kernriverrider@yahoo.com" <kernriverrider@yahoo.com>; KERNTAX
<kerntax@kerntaxpayers.org>; Kevin McCarthy <kevinomccarthy@yahoo.com>; Kim Schaefer
<kim@bakersfieldrealtor.org>; Kyle Carter <kylewcarter@att.net>; "lcarterrd@gmail.com"
<lcarterrd@gmail.com>; Linda McMillian <lamcmillian@sbcglobal.net>; "lobbit1@aol.com"
<lobbit1@aol.com>; Lorraine Unger <lorraineunger@att.net>; Lucy Clark <lucyg391@gmail.com>;
Lynnette Zelezny <lzelezny@csub.edu>; Margaret Dolan <mdolan635@gmail.com>; Maria Polite
<mariapolite@gmail.com>; Marion Vargas <mjdvargas@gmail.com>; Marjorie Bell
<bell.margie@gmail.com>; Mark Hodson <mhodson@bak.rr.com>; Mary Dufrain
<marysalternative@yahoo.com>; Maureen Rush <mrush@csub.edu>; Michael Burroughs
<mburroughs1@csub.edu>; Michael Turnipseed <michael@kerntaxpayers.org>; Michael Young
<mike@wegisandyoung.com>; Mike Connor <mconnor@bak.rr.com>; Mona Sidhu
<fairmonas@aol.com>; Nick Ortiz <nortiz@bakochamber.com>; Phyllis Wachob Wachob
<phylliswachob@gmail.com>; "rf.rosales@sbcglobal.net" <rf.rosales@sbcglobal.net>; Rich ONeil
<oneilpedal4@gmail.com>; Rosanna Esparza <resparza.usc@gmail.com>; Russell Johnson
<russjohnson77@yahoo.com>; Sasha Honig <sashahonig@gmail.com>; Shannon Grove
<sgrove@clsri.com>; Sharon Briel <shabri970@gmail.com>; Sonya Christian
<sonya.christian@bakersfieldcollege.edu>; Stepanie Thiessen
<stephanie.thiessen@mungerfarms.com>; Stephen A. Montgomery <samonty@pacbell.net>;
Steve Nichols <snichols@youngnichols.com>; "tmurphy@bak.rr.com" <tmurphy@bak.rr.com>;
Tom Burke <tburke@kccd.edu>; Tom Carosella <tom@carpropinc.com>; Tom Fallgatter
<tom@tcflawyer.com>; Tom Frantz <tom.frantz49@gmail.com>; Uriel Payan
<u.payan@yahoo.com>; Vincent Fong <vincent.fong@sbcglobal.net>; Whitney Weddell
<wlweddell@gmail.com>; william Cooper <wtcooper47@aol.com>; Willie Rivera



<priveraw@gmail.com>
Cc: Carlos Baldovinos <cbaldovinos@themissionkc.org>; Gene Tackett
<genejitackett@gmail.com>; Jim Wheeler <jim@floodbako.com>; Louis B. Gill <lgill@bakhc.org>;
"lobbit1@aol.com" <lobbit1@aol.com>; "lobbit1@aol.com" <lobbit1@aol.com>; Bruce Freeman
<brucefreeman1949@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 24, 2021, 12:32:43 PM PDT
Subject: CLAPPER: The State of our Kern River Parkway between the Golden State Avenue
Bridge and Chester Avenue Bridge

I do not have the adequate words to express my utter disappointment over how our jewel of a Kern
River Parkway has deteriorated over the past several years.  It is getting worse, sad to say, sad to
see.

The Kern River Parkway is an subplan of the Kern River Plan which was the impetus for it
becoming the Kern River Element in the Metropolitan Bakersfield General Plan, the premiere
blueprint for the development of urban Bakersfield.

I spent my 19 years as a member of the Bakersfield City Council fighting for improving the Kern
River from Manor Street west to the City limits.  As chairman of the City of Bakersfield's Water
Board, I made the motion to adopt the Kern River Parkway and the City of Bakersfield's water
policies.

Community member and philanthropist Greg Bynum was there to see the early development of the
Kern River Parkway.  He cared.  Bynum wrote me a check on the spot to put some volleyball courts
in the Parkway.

We now have 4 homeless shelters in metropolitan Bakersfield: the first was the Mission at Kern
County founded in the 1950s, then came the City's Bakersfield Homeless Shelter in the early
1990s, followed most recently by the County of Kern's M Street Navigation Center and the City of
Bakersfield's East Brundage Avenue Navigation Center.

Our City and County governments are spending millions of dollars to build and operate their
Navigation Centers to help the homeless but these works only reach a fraction of homeless
individuals.  For most homeless people are plagued with severe drug, alcohol and mental problems
that our local governments lack the ability to handle and treat.  These people need state
institutional assistance.

We all know most homeless people will not avail themselves of help from these four shelters, even
though these works that do a fine job with the resources and expertise they possess.

Some homeless are content to live on the streets, on vacant lots, in the doorways of our local
businesses, under freeway bridges and along the Kern River Parkway.

There is a a high degree of variability in inflow and outflow last year of the homeless.  In the past
few years we have had a consistent inflow of newly homeless of between 2,000 to 3,000 annually. 
If 9 out of 10 are in Bakersfield, this gives a rough reading of the total needing to be served
throughout the year, at least in normal years.  These people need permanent housing.  Some other
communities have put up tents, even relocated the homeless into motels and hotels.

The 790 number of homeless given yesterday by Dr. Anna Laven, Executive Director of our
Bakersfield Kern Regional Homeless Collaborative, before the Kern County Board of Supervisors,
regarding the unsheltered subset are those who are eligible for permanent supportive housing. 
This describes the need across Kern County. It shows some, but not all, of those who are
unsheltered.  

Laven points there are supportive services, or case management, combined with a housing
voucher for those who tend to have mental health and other challenges; these homeless are



sometimes more disruptive to our community and be the most concerning.  They also require
ongoing care to support their stability. Laven stated these individuals have the lowest recidivism
rate (those who return to homelessness after two years.) Ongoing support works once these
homeless are placed into housing.

https://bkrhc.org/presentations-fact-sheets/

Meanwhile, there is an immediate need for our City fathers to clean up the scourge plaguing our
Kern River Parkway. See the above attachments to view the degradation along the mile or area of
the Parkway between Goden State Avenue Bride and Chester Avenue Bridge. Families with
children who walk and ride the Bike Path see this eyesore firsthand.

Those of us who worked so hard to develop the KRP are trying to get the attention of the
Bakersfield City Council to protect and preserve this recreational investment, asset, amenity.  It is a
quality of life issue.  We want Bakersfield to grow up healthy, not just big.  This includes the Kern
River Parkway.

The problem is the current City Council lacks experience and institutional history or memory
regarding how much work and money went into developing the par courses, rest stops, volleyball
courts, 30-mile Class A Bike Path, Lake Truxtun and West Lake, disc golf course, trees, Spectrum
Amphitheater, greenbelts, riparian habitat, River Oaks Park, Yokuts Park, Riverwalk Park, Beach
Park, Uplands Park (which is a mess) and San Miguel Grove, Truxtun Lakes Parks.  Nor does the
Executive Staff of the City Council.

Measure N monies need to be allocated toward the maintenance and protection of the Kern River
Parkway.

https://bkrhc.org/presentations-fact-sheets/


Sent from my iPhone
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Bakersfield Public Safety and Vital Services Measure
Citizens Oversight Committee  
FY 2021-22 Measure Overview



Objectives and Outlook 

• Review FY 22 Measure Proposals

• Consistency with 13 community priorities 

• Make recommendations on the proposals based on the nexus 
• Provide input and recommendations connected with the proposals 

• Review over three separate meetings 
• Today: Overview and general discussion on revenues and proposals 
• April 9th: Detailed discussions on department proposals 
• April (TBD): Detailed discussions on department proposals  



Objectives and Outlook 

• Department memorandums and detailed fiscal information will be
provided prior to the next two meetings

• Each department will come before the Committee to present its
proposal and answer questions

• Staff will include recommendations and Committee feedback within
the FY 22 budget information that goes to the City Council on May 5th



Community Priorities 
1) Increasing police staffing to improve police response times, reduce crime, and increase neighborhood

police patrols
2) Improving rapid response to assaults and robberies
3) Maintaining / improving rapid response to gang violence
4) Investigating and proactively preventing property crimes, burglaries, and vehicle thefts
5) Keeping public areas safe and clean
6) Strengthening the capacity of the Special Enforcement Unit
7) Expanding the School Resource Officer Program
8) Maintaining a fully staffed and equipped Class II Rated Fire Department
9) Reducing homelessness through partnerships with service providers to increase outreach, sheltering,

and construction of affordable housing
10) Addressing the fiscal stability of the City
11) Creating jobs through economic development, business retention / attraction, and workforce

development
12) Enhancing amenities throughout the community to improve the quality of life and attract visitors
13) Enhancing neighborhoods through additional code enforcement and improved park maintenance



FY 2021-22 Measure Overview 

• Third full year of measure implementation 

• Many critical staffing and community needs met through phases I and II 
implementation 

• Revenue projections showing modest growth projections for next fiscal year 

• Phase III proposals will be more limited in scope, but intended to have wider and 
bigger impacts across all corners of our community 

• Focus on public safety, local parks projects, high profile infrastructure projects 
and ensuring the viability of local neighborhoods   



FY 2021-22 Revenue Update 
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• Measure revenue rebounded quickly after first
quarter 2020 declines

• Seeing quarter-over-quarter growth; holiday period
was positive

• Sales activity remains strong in general consumer
goods, auto sales and construction sectors

• Includes online sales

• Restaurants, hotels and fuel/service stations
continue to be impacted by COVID-19 restrictions

• State permitted deferrals increased in Q4 = $1.2
million estimated
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FY 2021-22 Revenue Update 
• Currently projecting modest revenue

growth in FY 22

• Infusion of stimulus funding, business
reopening plans, increased travel and
general economic recovery anticipated

• However, must remain cautious that
economic has generally been in growth
mode for over 10 years

• Does not include FY 21 year end fund
balance estimates that will be finalized
in summer 2021
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Fiscal Year 22 Proposal Overviews
Measure Objectives and Focus Areas 



Fiscal Year 22

• Proposals will reflect recent feedback and input of the City Council,
the Committee and public stakeholders

• Fewer staffing requests than in the past two cycles

• Focused on major initiatives meant to significantly and positively
impact the entire community

• Large investments in public safety, local parks, economic development
and beautification



Fiscal Year 22

• Expect $77.9 million in appropriations for next fiscal year

• $37 million in projected ongoing expenditures for prior year programs
• All previously approved staffing
• Rapid response teams
• Navigation Center
• Clean City Teams
• Economic opportunity areas

• Projected $50 million for ongoing programs with FY 22 proposals
• 36 percent salary and benefits; 18 percent other ongoing programs



Public Safety – Police 

• Addition of 28 sworn positions and necessary equipment/vehicles to
continue to enhance call response, increase proactive patrol and
enhancement community engagement

• Continues to move toward the hiring of 100 additional sworn officer
positions

• Addition of non-sworn professional staff to support ongoing operations
and increases for demands for services in the area of:

• Finance and accounting
• Crime lab
• Property room
• Records
• Communication center



Local Parks and Streetscapes 

• Augmentation of successful rapid response teams to continue to
enhance streetscape and parks maintenance; four total positions and
necessary vehicles/equipment

• Over $4.6 million in neighborhood parks/local parks projects
• Includes a $1 million allocation to begin two local park reinvention projects
• Facility needs assessments for Martin Luther King Jr and Silver Creek

Community Centers
• Five playground rehabilitation projects

• Patriots, Windermere, Quailwood, River Oaks and Solera Gardens
• Other projects: Jastro Park, Campus Park North & South, McMurtrey Aquatic

Center, San Miguel Grove and citywide splash pad enhancements



Economic and Community Development 

• New or expanded funding for various economic and community
development activities:

• Cultural resources survey
• Business assistance program expansion
• Economic development strategic plan/B3K implementation
• New business marketing funding
• Community revitalization
• Workforce development

• Additional affordable housing construction funds
• Additional funding for community revitalization projects
• Two planner positions to enhance business assistance and workforce

development, as well as developer/new business growth and marketing
functions



Major Infrastructure Investments 
• Freeway Corridor Beautification Program 

• State Route 58 corridor beautification enhancements
• State Route 99 corridor beautification enhancements at Hosking Avenue Interchange 
• State Route 99 corridor beautification enhancements – updated monument signage
• Westside Parkway beatification (Phase I of III) 

• Chester Avenue – 4th Street to Brundage Lane Complete Streets Project: will leverage 
state grant funds to make significant bicycle and pedestrian improvements within the 
area

• Chester Avenue – State Route 58 to Truxtun Avenue Corridor Enhancements (design) 

• Additional funding for street light installations based on street light study needs 
assessment

• Improvements to existing Mill Creek infrastructure 



Public Safety – Fire 

• No new staffing proposed 

• Minor capital improvement and equipment acquisition to enhance or 
maintain specialized services that contribute to quality of life and cost 
efficiencies

• Continue to make strategic investments to ensure the department is 
maintaining its ISO rating



Public Works Department 

• One civil engineer position to provide project management and 
consultant management for measure funded projects

• One maintenance craftworker position within the General Services 
Division to provide facility maintenance and address space needs for 
measure-related facility issues 

• Clean City Initiative:  Minor additional staffing-related costs (overtime 
and temporary staffing) to support citywide pop-up bulky item drop 
off events (<$85,000 total) 



Development Services Department 

• Supplement non-rapid response team Code Enforcement staffing to
address non-encampment issues affecting quality of life issues
throughout neighborhoods across the City, such as nuisance
properties, illegal property uses and neighborhood stability issues; 8
positions total

• There has been no significant expansion of non-rapid response team
staffing since 2018

• An additional planning position and contract services to provide
support for the citywide strategic initiatives of the General Plan
Update and Annexation Strategy



Human Resources Department 

• One Human Resources Analyst II position to focus predominately on
the ongoing recruitment efforts for the Bakersfield Police Department

• New allocation of less than $85,000 to provide funding for ancillary
costs associated with measure-related recruitments and training
resources for police recruits



Citywide Strategic Investments 

• Additional funds will be proposed to ensure the City is meeting its plan for a 60-day
general reserve

• Additional funds for large known projects, such as the regional public safety radio
project, affordable housing and other facility needs

• Strategic positions in subject areas of performance/innovation and budget development

• Expansion of security and clean up services throughout the City

• Funds for process improvement, performance management and innovation projects

• Funding held in contingency status for large future projects or for future unknown uses



Next Steps 

• Receive and file today’s presentation

• April 9th

• Police Department, Fire Department, Public Works Department and Citywide Strategic
Initiatives Proposal Presentations

• Please note, department proposal memos, including staffing and project requests, will be included in the
packet of information issued prior to this meeting date

• April (TBD)
• Recreation and Parks Department, Economic and Community Development Department,

Development Services Department and Human Resources Department Proposal
Presentations

• Staff will request the Committee make recommendations on all department proposals at this
meeting


	Meeting Agenda
	3.	ADOPTION OF MINUTES FROM THE FEBRUARY 11, 2021 OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE MEETING
	Public Comments
	A.	Fiscal Year 2021-22 Public Safety/Vital Services Proposal Overview

